MONTWOOD HIGH SCHOOL 2019 - 2020

October 23, 2019

4:05 P.M.

SIT COMMITTEE NOTES:

Mr. Guerra welcomed everyone including District Representative Mr. Rodriguez.

EPAC Meeting was cancelled, so no news to share by Ms. Rios, AVID teacher.

Synergi representative, Ms. Hernandez, College trip to San Antonio and Austin went well

Synergi will host a Winter Fair with many vendors and concession stands. If clubs perform, they will be waived the fee for tables. Mentioned by other reps: there must be an increase in how they publicize the event. Example: try using the Fred Loya marquee or spotlights and more flyers.

Ms. Martinez, Counselor mentioned that the College Fair held earlier today was a success. Student involvement played a major role in the organization. Suggestion that posters for next time should be made larger and brighter. Ms. Martinez thanked the parent volunteers for helping.

New Counselor, Ms. Morales.

Ms. Galvan, Title I Parent Liaison introduced new Business Member, Alma Galindo and Parent Representative, Rachael Galvan . Reminded teachers to utilize the Liaison to help make parent connections and for parent meetings.

Tracey Montelongo, Campus Volunteer Coordinator has expressed a concern on students waiting on tutoring in the hallways and teacher not showing up. A teacher representative suggested that the departments come up with a substitute class if teacher is unable to attend that day.

Tutoring and LOC is being held in the library. Student are completing different projects created by the teachers and no longer writing just essays.

English Dept. Representative, Ms. Daniela Gonzalez-asked about the Master Schedule, Dual Credit student discouragement.

Mr. Guerra did comment that the dual credit courses was through EPCC and that was by design. Not enough rooms or teachers and budget to sustain it.

Employee of the Month: Rose De La Rosa

Teacher of the Month: Mr. Scott Berkenpas

Senior Student of the Month: J. Terrazas

Junior Student of the Month: Ivan Cervantes

Sophomore of the Month: J. Portillo

Freshman of the Month: Heather Vasquez

Thank you to the Culinary Dept. for providing snacks and drinks.